Minutes of the regular meeting of the Daggett County Commission/Redevelopment Agency Board held on Tuesday, August 21, 2018 in the Commissioner Chambers at the Daggett County Courthouse.  Commissioners Jack Lytle, Clyde Slaugh and Randy Asay were present.  Attorney Niel Lund, Sheriff Erik Bailey, Auditor /Recorder Keri Pallesen, and Clerk/Treasurer Brian Raymond were also present.  The meeting was called to order at 9:14 a.m. by Commissioner Lytle. 

Also present:  Thompson Davis, James Olsen
Old Business:  Commissioner Lytle asked about the Judge’s fees, and Auditor/Recorder Keri Pallesen said there is no Purchase Order.  Mrs. Pallesen asked if we have an insurance certificate for the stock contractor and Commissioner Lytle said he would check into that.  We need a PO for the Judges fees and the Stock Contract.
Attorney Niel Lund said there was some activity on the case against the pharmaceutical companies and the Judge granted the motion to remand it to the State Court.  The ACLU case has a motion filed to consolidate and that is still to be considered.

Citizen Comments:  Keri Pallesen said that she is still having trouble hearing the meeting recordings and a new system needs to be investigated.
Approve Minutes:  No Minutes were available
The Open Invoice Register Was Presented For Review And Approval:  The Open Invoice Register of $18,352.01 was available from the Auditor Recorder’s Office.  Commissioner Slaugh made the motion to approve the Invoice Register of August 21, 2018 in the amount of $18,352.01.   Commissioner Asay seconded the motion.  Commissioner Lytle asked about the litigation costs and they were considered.  All were in favor.  The motion carried.   

Correspondence:  Mr. Raymond said he had included some information on the 2019 Airport Grant.  There was a Letter of Deficiency at the Dutch John Airport.  Jesse Platt is working to get over to Dutch John and take care of some of these issues.  It was asked if he knew how to run the tractor that is over there and it was assumed he does.   Commissioner Asay said there was somebody interested in the Jail and they cancelled,  as they are trying to get together additional information and hopefully, they will be back on the Agenda next week.

Commission Calendar Review:  Commissioner Lytle said we cancelled the meeting for the 5th and need to make it a short meeting for the 18th.  BOE is scheduled for 1:00 pm on the 18th and at 9:00 to noon on the 19th.  The 18th is the Swinging Bridge deal, and Commissioner Slaugh and Lytle would like to attend.  Mrs. Pallesen said that no one is scheduled yet, so it could be changed.  Plans   just have to be coordinated with Lesa Asay, the Assessor.  Commissioner Lytle said that he has a UAC Board of Directors meeting on the 19th,   and Niel Lund said he won’t be here on  the 17th or 18th,  but Chad Woolley will be here on the 18th.  The Commission decided to come back to this.  USACCC is September 19th and 20th at Daniels Junction, and the Justice Court and Prosecutors are meeting that all week.  Sheriff’s Association meetings start on the 23rd of August.

Weekly Budget Review:  No information was provided this week.  
Policy and Legislation Items from the Posted Agenda: 
Motion to go in and out of RDA was made by Commissioner Asay.   Commissioner Slaugh seconded the motion.  Roll Call vote:  Commissioner Asay-Aye, Commissioner Slaugh-Aye, Commissioner Lytle-Aye.  Motion carried.

Motion to go into Closed Session for litigation was made at 9:40 am by Commissioner Slaugh.  Commissioner Asay seconded the motion.   Roll Call vote:  Commissioner Asay-Aye, Commissioner Slaugh-Aye, Commissioner Lytle-Aye.  The Motion carried.

Motion to go out of Closed Session was made at 10:44 am by Commissioner Slaugh.  Commissioner Asay seconded the motion.     Roll Call vote:  Commissioner Asay-Aye, Commissioner Slaugh-Aye, Commissioner Lytle-Aye.  Motion carried.

The Commission came back into Regular Session after a short break at 10:52 am.
Discussion And Consideration Of Settlement And Release of Liability Agreement With Delta Plan One / Dutch John Resort:  Commissioner Lytle asked Thompson Davis if he had read it and if he was okay with it.  Mr. Davis replied that he had read it and had some questions and possible changes.  Mr. Lund said the County had one change they wanted to see regarding added language for successors and assigns, so the agreement continues if Mr. Davis sells.  Commissioner Lytle also noted that there is no Notary on the agreement and Mrs. Pallesen said that the Clerk could attest, but Mr. Davis would need a Notary, so those sections would also need to be added.
Mr. Davis said the parcel number may be a typo on the second time it appears.  On the 5th whereas there are four parcels, and he didn’t know there was that many.  Mr. Lund found those when doing the research and didn’t want to tie it to the owners, but the actual property.  The date was something that may need to be updated.  The numbered paragraph number 2 is too broad and he would like to see it changed to problems caused by Delta Plan One instead of just any problem.  Ordinance 18-04 will have an attachment map that shows the two lines plus the new easement.  This map is still in progress and not completely done.  The ordinance will not be recorded until the easement has been recorded.  Mr. Davis was okay with item #4.  Some options were considered instead of saying “through the existing sewer line” and maybe say “to the main sewer line” or sewer plant, or just add a period after sewer system.  A break was taken and Commission Meeting went back into regular session at 11:34 am.  We will work on finishing it up for next week.  Commissioner Lytle had some possible changes for item number 1. Mr. Lytle said that he also has a problem with paying for the new easement.  Attorney asked if anyone had Chris Clark’s email and several people thought they did.  
Old Business Cont’d:  Monday 9:00 to noon will work for Commissioner Lytle instead of the 18th, and he would need to be excused for the 19th.  This will work for Mrs. Pallesen and she said we would still need to check with Lesa Asay.  She will also try and schedule them all in one day, if possible.  People have to turn in applications by the 17th, so we may have to schedule a 2nd day,  and so there was discussion about other options and the following week was not good for either the Assessor or Auditor.
Discussion And Consideration Of Settlement And Release of Liability Agreement With Delta Plan One / Dutch John Resort (Cont’d):  The Attorney will work with Mr. Clark this week and finalize the language for this agreement to review next week.  Mr. Davis said if the Attorney finalizes things with Mr. Clark in time, he will try and get it recorded by next Tuesday.  

Discussion And Consideration Of Water Heater For Museum Facility:  Commissioner Slaugh said there is no water heater in the Museum and they want an on demand water heater.  They haven’t gotten a price yet and Keri Pallesen suggested that we have Jesse Platt figure out what was needed.  Mr. Lytle suggested that we have the Building Inspector get involved as well for public safety issues.  Commissioner Slaugh suggested that we have Jesse look at this and go forward.  It will be handled within the departments of the Museum and Building and Grounds.
Discussion And Consideration Of Agricultural Protection Zones:  Commissioner Lytle said he had received this from the Daggett Conservation District.  There was discussion on what this is about and the process involved when someone applies to be part of the Agricultural Protection Zone.  The application needs to be updated as the ordinances have been codified.  The fee needs to be part of the County Fee Schedule and that should probably be finalized at some point in the near future. The attorney said that he would have to get with each office and see what fees they are charging, and then combine them all into one list.
Review And Discuss The Budget Report And County Financials For the First Half Of 2018:  Commissioner Asay asked Keri Pallesen if there were any glaring problems.  Commissioner Lytle took a quick break.  Keri was worried about the Clerk/Treasurer’s lack of allocation to Assessing and Collecting, and the lag for repayment for the Weed Department.  The Sheriff’s Office vehicles and Fund 28 also need to be considered.  Commissioner Lytle asked if water improvement costs are showing up in this fund, and Mrs. Pallesen said they are part of the Capital Project Budget, which wasn’t included.  Mrs. Pallesen said she has asked her staff to get her all purchase order requests since we are in the 2nd half of the year.  Credit Cards have been an issue and reports should be done more frequently so we are not waiting two months.  Some people who are not following the policy may lose their cards, but that would be up to the Department Head.  Purchase Orders are needed for items $500 or more.
Commissioner Lytle asked about interviews for Thursday, and Mrs. Pallesen said that would still work.  Commissioner Slaugh asked about the Road position, and they will get together to figure that out.  There was more discussion about the Purchase Orders. Commissioner Lytle asked about the receipt of SRS funds and Mr. Raymond didn’t think we had received it, but we had received PILT.  Commissioner Lytle asked about tax payments and Mr. Raymond said that the Treasury Account receives payments almost daily, but these are only allocated to the taxing entities on a quarterly basis.  The last allocation was in mid July and the next allocation will be in early October.
Commissioner Slaugh made the motion to adjourn at 1:45 pm. 
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